
 
 

April 27, 2022 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro                                                        The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman                                                                                    Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations                                                         Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                                 Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for the University of Colorado Boulder JILA facility in fiscal year 2023.  

JILA is located at 440 UCB, Boulder, CO 80309. This request will fund the preliminary work 

necessary to replace JILA’s antiquated HVAC system. JILA scientists are conducting world 

leading research in laboratories that are still using pneumatic controls and dual-duct HVAC 

systems, which are obsolete for the purposes of cutting-edge research laboratories. Additionally, 

these aged systems are not energy-efficient and cannot support the precisely controlled stable 

temperature environment necessary for quantum research.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

Sincerely,  

 
 

Joe Neguse 

Member of Congress 

 

 


